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Barrhead Housing Association Limited
Minute of Governing Board Meeting

Thursday 9th August 2018 at 6.00pm
60/70 Main Street, Barrhead
Present 
C Boyd, Chairperson


B Connelly, MBE, Secretary

R McGuire, BEM Vice chair

D McCready

J Hamilton




T Reilly

C Baird




B Welsh

Councillor A Ireland
In Attendance 
S Robison, Chief Executive

H Sutherland, Director of Corporate Services

J Ward Director of Asset Management

C Steedman, Chiene + Tait external auditor (part meeting only)
	
	Agenda – BHA Governing Board meeting

	1
	Apologies & Sederunt Check
Apologies received from D McKinney. It was noted that M Mukhtar had missed three meetings in a row and has been contacted – he is currently abroad. The sederunt was signed by those present.

	2
	Declaration of Interest for noting  
B Welsh would remove herself from discussions under AOB relating to a matter for Pioneer Mutual Credit Union.



	3
	Approval of Minute

(a) Board meeting 11th July 2018 

The Minute was approved by members present – proposed by B Connelly and seconded by T Reilly.
Minutes for noting - none



	4
	Matters Arising from Above Minutes
There were no matters arising from the Minutes.


	5
	Matters for discussion and approval

5.1 Financial Statements – (report from external auditor)

Craig Steedman took the board through the financial statements, highlighting that the results for the year. He stated that there was a large reduction in the surplus for the year of £601k but this was mainly explained by the difference in the accounting adjustment for the pension deficit creditor. He highlighted that the cash balance had increased in the year by £335.8k which would be used for future investment. He pointed out the income and expenditure from other activities, including the wider role. He confirmed that Chiene and Tait would provide an unqualified audit report.
5.2 Audit Summary Report / Technical Update

Craig took the board through their Audit summary Report which explains their audit approach, findings and recommendations. He reported on errors in the draft accounts in relation to depreciation and amortization but informed the board that these errors were corrected for the final accounts. He confirmed that the recommendations from last year in relation to the updating of component registers had been undertaken.
Two control weaknesses were identified and recommended that in future the signed BACS form for payroll payments should be retained for each month and that the rent reconciliation should be reviewed and signed to indicate independent review. 
Craig directed members to their technical update provided. He explained that there now where changes to the the information required in order to fully account for the Association’s share of the assets and liabilities of the SHAPS scheme fore for inclusion in the 2019 financial statements. The impact on the financial statements at this stage is unknown, and will very much depend on the next triennial valuation. 

5.3 Letter of Representation (for approval and signing)
Craig explained the content of the Letter of Representation that the Chair was asked to sign on behalf of the board.
The yearend financial statements were approved by Board members. The auditor left the meeting.
5.4 Chief Executive Report

Chief Executive highlighted the main issues in the update Report. Board members approved the appointment of T Reilly onto the LPS Board. Members noted that two owners had come forward to register interest in joining LPS and the Chief Executive would arrange to meet, along with the chairperson, any prospective nominations as observers, following close of the deadline at the end of August 2018. Board members noted that the deadline for submission for two staffing posts had been extended by a further two weeks due to summer holidays. Board members agreed to seek alternative recruitment agencies for the Corporate Services Manager’s post should this be required – costs and approval would be delegated to the chair and vice chair. Chief Executive highlighted that Taylor Wimpey had received planning consent for the Neilston site including 12 affordable social rented homes and it was confirmed that as discussions were late, no wheelchair properties would be provided on this site but priority would be given to central Barrhead sites as determined by BHA’s waiting list and discussions with ERC. It was noted that private finance would be required for the development programme, which would be subject to a further report in September. Board members approved the siting of a charging point for a defibrillator at the office as proposed. Running cost was likely to be minimal.
5.5 AGM Register update

Chief Executive reported that the Secretary had reviewed all duties and signed off Registers as required. Members noted this report.
5.6 Business Plan update

Chief Executive provided members with an update on the first quarter progress against business objectives and members noted that most had made progress.
It was noted that plans for BHA had been developed for the roll out of Universal Credit for 26th September 2018 and members noted that expectations in terms of hardship would expect to include increased use of foodbanks, difficulties with tax credits, increasing rent arrears, and sanctions. Staff were working jointly with local partners on this roll out. On the governance objective, Chief Executive confirmed that BHA had been asked to speak about our governance review at the SFHA conference on 8th Sept 2018 and that D McCready had agreed to do this as the Chief Executive was on holiday. Discussions and regular contact with the new contractor Turners had been instigated by staff following the recent appointment. On the risk update, Chief Executive highlighted that the notifiable event had now been concluded; GDPR issue resolved; the sink hole was in fact a collapsed drain; and that the Dunterlie bathrooms would be subject to a full report to the Board. Members asked for an update on the impact of the termination of the Common Housing Register. In the absence of the Director of Customer Services, DCS, the Chief Executive indicated that our current module was live and that the main issue remained the signing of the data sharing protocol for Section 5 homeless applicants. These applicants were being referred to BHA directly and asked to complete an application for housing. Members questioned how the applications would be validated as homeless due to the lack of data sharing and the Chief Executive indicated that DCS would confirm the process at the next meeting. Members noted the update.
5.7 FLAIR benchmark report

Chief Executive apologies for the size of the report and took members through a positive report for BHA against benchmark. For certain areas including repairs and re-let times, these would be priority for improvement.
5.8 Annual Board planner – update

Members noted progress against the annual planner.
5.9 Energy Efficiency Standard for Social Housing, EESSH compliance update 

Members noted the update provided and the update that 24 EPC remained outstanding for completion.


	6
	 Policy updates - none


	7
	LPS – next meeting scheduled for 16th August 2018; year-end accounts will be available

	8
	Matters for Information/Standing Agenda Items
8.1 Correspondence - nothing to report.
8.2 Notifiable events – nothing further to report.
8.3 Documents for execution/approval/noting – nothing to record.


	9
	Health & Safety – no incidents to update

	10
	AOCB

B Welsh left the meeting.

Chief Executive highlighted that in discussions with partners, including ERC and Pioneer Mutual, staff would like to request that we encourage use of budget accounts with Pioneer mutual for tenants to receive their Universal Credit as this would allow rent payments to be made directly to the landlord. It was recommended that the one off cost of £6 is paid by BHA and staff anticipate only a small number taking up this account, as the majority of tenants do already have bank accounts. However, this may be useful for future budgeting. Board members approved the cost.

B Welsh re-joined the meeting.

	11
	Date of Next Meetings: 

· AGM – Tuesday 28th August 2018, 7pm

· Tuesday 28th August 2018, 8.30pm Board elections 

· Board - Thursday 6th September 2018 (GDPR training)




Approved by the Board at the meeting of _______________________

Signed by Chairperson: ____________________________
Date: __________________________________________

